Judge’s report Hinchingbrooke Water Test October 6th 2013
Levels E and D
The weather conditions on the day were very pleasant for an October test and it just goes to show how late in the season we can continue to enjoy working with our Leonbergers.

There was only one entry for an E test and despite the handler’s best efforts the dog on the day just didn’t want to take the article out to the stranger on the first exercise and so decided not to continue with a training attempt.  What pleased me most was that the handler didn’t become annoyed with the dog that was clearly enjoying himself jumping around in the water. It is worth remembering that to even get to attempt an E test there has been a lot of hard work put in over many seasons and so dog and handler should be congratulated for getting this far as to my knowledge this is only the fourth Leonberger to get to this level.

Our entry for the D test faired similarly in that the dog didn’t want to take the rope to the stranger on the first exercise. In spite of this the handler opted to carry on with a training test and the dog went on to execute the remaining 3 exercises with textbook precision. Well done as I know this was not their home venue. I have no doubt that we shall see this partnership pass with flying colours next season and they would probably have passed this year had there been a test at their own training venue.
We expect so much from our Leonbergers when training for water tests and it would be easy to become complacent about these exercises. However, it never ceases to give me an immense amount of pleasure to watch all of our dogs working, be that the higher levels of D and E or the youngsters attempting their A test for the first time. 

The levels are however meant to be a progression and so I do think it is worth reading the requirements for the level above which you are working so as to have a goal to aim for. With this in mind it might be useful to start younger dogs being used to taking out articles away from the shore as otherwise we spend 3 or 4 seasons getting our dogs to retrieve articles to the shore and then suddenly expect them to do the reverse for D and E tests in the space of 1 training season. There has been a noticeable improvement in the willingness of dogs to swim out to strangers as we have changed our early training for puppies, so hopefully a similar adjustment would prove worthwhile for article training.
Finally, I would like to thank my co-judge on the day, John Tyler and also the Test Manager, Chris Abbott for a well run test. 

Nik Knott

